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BIRMINGHAM POWER SQUADRON 
A Unit of the United States Power Squadrons® 

Sail and Power Boating 

 

September 2015 BirminghamPowerSquadron.org 

 

/ƻƳƳŀƴŘŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ  Cdr Betty Torres, JN 

Hi everyone, I hope you ǘƻƻƪ ƛƴ ǘƘŀǘ ǎǳƴ ǿƛǘƘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŀŘ Ŧǳƴ ǿƘƛƭŜ ōƻŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ǎǳƳƳŜǊΦ  ²ŀǎƴΩǘ ƛǘ ƎǊŜŀǘ -- 

where did the time go?  Summer started a little late but here it is September and it still feels like summer.  I 

attended all the rendezvous and it was so nice to see ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΦ  LǘΩǎ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ Ƙƻǿ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ ȅƻǳ ŦŜŜƭ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜƴ ƭƻƻƪ ƛƴ 

Ŏŀǎǳŀƭ ōƻŀǘƛƴƎ ŀǘǘƛǊŜΦ  ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿŜǊŜ ǎƻƳŜ ǘƻǳŎƘ ŀƴŘ Ǝƻ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ ǎƛǘǳŀǘƛƻƴǎ ōǳǘ ǘƘŀǘ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǎǘƻǇ ǳǎΦ  ²Ŝ ŀƭƭ ƘŀŘ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ 

time.  Gary Rellox, Ron Simpson, some other friends and I even took the Jet II ferry ride to Put-In-Bay that Detroit 

Power Squadron sponsored on August 7.  We had a lot of fun, maybe next year if people are interested we can get a 

ƎǊƻǳǇ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΦ  L ƪƴƻǿ LΩƭƭ ōŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ ŀƎŀƛƴΦ  /ǊǳƛǎƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ŘŀȅΣ ǘƻ ǎƻƳŜ ƛǎƭŀƴŘ ŀƴŘ ōŀŎƪΣ Ƨǳǎǘ ŎŀƴΩt beat that!     

 

IŜǊŜΩǎ ƘƻǇƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǎƻƳŜ ƳƻǊŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƳŀȅōŜ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ƘŀƴƎƛƴƎ ǳǇ ǘƘƻǎŜ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ƭƛƎƘǘǎ 

before it gets cold.  I mean getting ready to winterizing your boat.  Maybe even think about a HAUL OUT Party.     

 

Yes, our General Meetings will start on 8 September at Shields Restaurant, 1476 Maple Rd, Troy.  Come order 

dinner if you would like or just socialize at 6:30 p.m. or just attend our meeting that starts at 7:30 p.m.  All our 

general meetings are scheduled for the second Tuesday of the month.  We have some great speakers lined up and 

you toƻ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƳΦ  L ƪƴƻǿ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻƳŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŀŘǾŜƴǘǳǊŜǎ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ 

ōŜ ǊŜŎŜƴǘ ŜƛǘƘŜǊΦ  /ƭŀǎǎŜǎ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǎƻ ǎǘŀǊǘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ǘŀƪŜƴ ŀ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ƛƴ ŀ ƭƻƴƎ ǘƛƳŜ ƛǘΩǎ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ Řƻ ǎƻƳŜ 

refresher courses.  Check out our class schedule and scheduled events.   

 

Updates on the 2015 Governing Board Meeting which was 25-30 August in San Diego, California will be in the next 

Bilge Chatter. 

 

Please remember that our squadron is made of great people and I hope that you can find a few hours to help us 

continue to be the Great Squadron that we are. Always looking forward to seeing everyone. 

 

Betty     
    
XXXXXXXXXXXXX 

 Where to Find Stuff 

http://bpsd9.org/
http://bpsd9.org/
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{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ       L/C Thomas Geggie, SN 
 
{ƘƛǊƭŜȅ ŀƴŘ L ŀǊŜ άōƻŀǘ-ƭŜǎǎέ ōǳǘ ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ ōƭŜǎǎŜŘ ǘƻ 
spend two weeks in the North Channel with friends 
aboard their sailboat ς Sun Quest.  It was great.  
We are still looking forward to sailing at least once 
more before the weather turns the wrong 
direction.  We hope that each of you had a great 
summer both on and off the water. 
You will find many ǇŀƎŜǎ ƻŦ ǇƘƻǘƻǎ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ 
Bilge Chatter.  They show the many activities 
Birmingham members shared together.  I hope you 
participated in some of them.  
Birmingham has a busy schedule this fall.  It begins 
right after you read this Bilge Chatter with an 
9·/ha ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ŀǘ YŜǊōȅΩǎ ƻƴ м {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ όǘƘŜ 
ŘŀǘŜ ŦƻǊƳŀǘ ǎŜŜƳǎ ōŀŎƪǿŀǊŘΣ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƛǘύΦ  EXCOM 
is where Squadron business is conducted and all 
members are welcome to attend.  We usually 
arrive for dinner off the menu at about 1800. 
On Tuesday, 8 September, we will be holding our 
ŦƛǊǎǘ aŜƳōŜǊǎΩ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ŀǘ {ƘƛŜƭŘǎΦ  /ƻƳŜ ŦƻǊ 
dinner off the menu beginning at about 1830 and 
enjoy camaraderie with your boating friends.  Our 
program this month is a sailing extravaganza with 
Bill Hamilton.  I am really looking forward to 
ƘŜŀǊƛƴƎ .ƛƭƭΩǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ Ƙƛǎ ǎƭƛŘŜ 
show and I hope you are also. 
There are social events in September (see 
άLƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ 5ŀǘŜǎέ ŀƴŘ ŦƭȅŜǊǎ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ Bilge Chatter).  
Then, in October, we will enjoy the company of 
¦{t{ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŦǊƻƳ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ {ǘŀǘŜ όŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ 
South Bend, IN) and from Canada at the D-9 
Conference on 16, 17 and 18 October. This time, 
the conference will be held right in our backyard at 
the Marriott Centerpoint, so this is not an event to 
miss.  Please note the attached information for 
rooms and meals registrations.  Both have early 
deadlines that you will not want to miss. 
Looking ahead, we have a great program for the 
October meeting and then in November, we will 
elect new officers for 2016.  Show your 
appreciation and support by coming to this 
meeting. 

Finally, you will find information on our fall classes 
and our Change of Watch party (the latter will be 
held on 8 December, so watch for your invitation). 
I feel almost out-of-breath trying to keep up with 
the many and varied activities being offered by 
Birmingham, District 9 and USPS.  Come along; join 
in.  You will be glad that you did. 
 

Tom 
 

Thinking of our Members 
 
Please send me a note at secretary@bpsd9.org 
when you have news to share about our members.  
This includes both joys and concerns.  We will 
share with other members or publish a note in an 
upcoming Bilge Chatter depending on your needs 
and wishes. 
  
 
¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ      L/C Jerry Major, JN 
 
Thanks to those who generously volunteered to 
ƘŜƭǇ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ aŀȅ ¢ŜȄŀǎ IƻƭŘ Ψ9Ƴ ŦǳƴŘ ǊŀƛǎŜǊΦ  hǳǊ 
next event will be held September 23-26 (Wed-Sat) 
late morning and afternoon.  The venue will be the 
same in the basement of Big Beaver Tavern, Troy. 
 
A sign-up sheet will be circulated at our September 
meeting.  If you wish to reserve your favorite slot(s) 
early, please contact me via email, 
gmmajor1@att.net or phone 248 478 0471, 248 
672 3034.  Shifts for the September event are 
10:30AM-2:30PM, and 2:30PM-6:30PM.  We are 
looking for both experienced and new volunteers.  
Remember, no poker expertise is required.  We 
simply exchange chips for currency and vice versa.  
Three people per shift are required.  At least, one 
experienced volunteer will be present for each shift 
making it easy for new volunteers to transition in. 
 
Outside fund raising is necessary for the 
SquadronΩǎ ŦƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ ǎǳǊǾƛǾŀƭΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ƘŜƭǇ ǳǎ ƻǳǘΗ 
 

Jerry 

mailto:secretary@bpsd9.org
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Administrative Officer    Lt/C Patricia Jarmon, SN 
 
This our first opportunity to reach all members with the 
Bilge Chatter since June, so I need to welcome you all 
back from summer adventures as well as trying to focus 
a bit on what is ahead . 
We hope you had a great summer on or off your boat so 
please share your fun with other members. Also think 
about sharing pictures via the Bilge Chatter.  Many of 
you started the season at the Markley Picnic and heard 
about plans for activities to come, now is the time to 
catch up on how those plans turned out. 
Weather (or dire predictions of storms) forced 
cancellation of one Rendezvous, but with admirable 
adaptive skills, many of us shared an interesting visit to 
ǘƘŜ ƘƛǎǘƻǊƛŎ LŘƭŜ IƻǳǊ IƻǘŜƭ ƻƴ IŀǊǎŜƴΩǎ LǎƭŀƴŘ ŀƴȅǿŀȅ 
and had a very enjoyable and instructive glimpse into 
the past of the once popular resorts on the Island, as 
well as a nice lunch. 
 

 
 
I understand that the first BPS turned District 9 
wŜƴŘŜȊǾƻǳǎ ŀǘ YŜŀƴΩǎ ǿŀǎ ŀ ǊŜǎƻǳƴŘƛƴƎ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ 
no surprise, since we already knew what a great job 
Lavonia Criner did on our own events there in previous 
ȅŜŀǊǎΦ ²ŜΩǊŜ ǇǊƻǳŘ ƻŦ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ƘŜǊ 
capabilities more fully with the District this time around. 
LΩƳ ǿǊƛǘƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ Ƨǳǎǘ ŀŦǘŜǊ ŀ ǘǊŜƳŜƴŘƻǳǎƭȅ ōǳǎȅ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘ 
of socializing & eating, (& eating, & eating) in my own 
somewhat crowded backyard. It was great to get 
together with many of our old & new friends, BPS and 
CPS, very informally.  I very much appreciate all the help 
we had in preparing for and entertaining the crowd.  
9ǾŜƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘƛǎ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ǊŜŎƻǾŜǊȅ ǘƛƳŜΣ LΩƳ ǊŜŀdy to promise 
to do it again next summer if you all are ready to 
participate. 
Still coming up on social front are the Detroit Power 
{ǉǳŀŘǊƻƴΩǎ 5ŜǘǊƻƛǘ wƛǾŜǊ /ǊǳƛǎŜ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ Detroit Yacht 
Club on September 19th (see the attached flyer) and our 
Haul out Party ƻƴ нс {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ όŀŦǘŜǊ ¢ŜȄŀǎ IƻƭŘ Ψ9ƳύΦ  

Important Dates ς Mark Your Calendars! 
 
25-30 Aug United States Power Squadrons®    San Diego 
                Governing Board  
1 Sep  9·/ha aŜŜǘƛƴƎ ŀǘ YƛǊōȅΩǎΣ ¢ǊƻȅΣ aL   1900 (dinner beforehand) 
8 Sep  {ǉǳŀŘǊƻƴ aŜŜǘƛƴƎ ŀǘ {ƘƛŜƭŘΩǎΣ ¢ǊƻȅΣ aL 1930   (dinner beforehand) 
 
19 Sep  Detroit 100 Anniversary Cruise    See attached Flyer 
23-26 Sep ¢ŜȄŀǎ IƻƭŘ Ψ9Ƴ CǳƴŘǊŀƛǎŜǊ    Sign up at Sep Meeting 
1 Sep   Haul Out Party      See attached flyer 
26 Sep  Dearborn CƻƳƳŀƴŘŜǊΩǎ .ŀƭƭ    See attached Flyer 
6 Oct  9·/ha aŜŜǘƛƴƎ ŀǘ YƛǊōȅΩǎΣ ¢ǊƻȅΣ aL   1900 (dinner beforehand) 
13 Oct  {ǉǳŀŘǊƻƴ aŜŜǘƛƴƎ ŀǘ {ƘƛŜƭŘΩǎΣ ¢ǊƻȅΣ aL 1930   1930 (dinner beforehand) 
16-18 Oct D/9 Conference at Center Point, Pontiac  See attached flyer 
3 Nov  9·/ha aŜŜǘƛƴƎ ŀǘ YƛǊōȅΩǎΣ ¢ǊƻȅΣ aL   1900 (dinner beforehand) 
10 Nov  {ǉǳŀŘǊƻƴ aŜŜǘƛƴƎ ŀǘ {ƘƛŜƭŘΩǎΣ ¢ǊƻȅΣ aL 1930   1930 (dinner beforehand) 
     Election of Officers 

 
1 Dec  9·/ha aŜŜǘƛƴƎ ŀǘ YƛǊōȅΩǎΣ ¢ǊƻȅΣ aL   1900 (dinner beforehand) 
8 Dec  aŜƳōŜǊǎΩ aŜŜǘƛƴƎ ŀǘ a{¦ aŀƴŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ  
                      Education Center.    2000. 

 
¢Ƙƛǎ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƘŜ {ǉǳŀŘǊƻƴΩǎ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ /ƘŀƴƎŜ ƻŦ ²ŀǘŎƘΦ  

Invitations for cocktails and dinner beginning at 1800 will be mailed after the November meeting. 
be sent to members following the November Meeting. 

 
 

Details for specific events will be described in the Bilge Chatter or at the Squadron Web Page at  
Birminghampowersquadron.org. 



 
Page | 4  

 
Come for the Boating Education . . . Stay for the Friendsϱ 

 

  

More news is coming on this event). We also are 
looking forward to the District 9 Fall Conference coming 
up on 16, 17 and 18 October.  Details on those will be 
found in this Bilge Chatter & on our webpage.  Please 
remember to check the Birmingham web page regularly 
ς changes in schedule, location or details of planned 
events are bound to come up, and our web page is the 
best option for reaching all of you in a timely fashion. 
Please - Before you leave home for an event look at 
the webpage. 
We still are not up to full strength on volunteers to take 
on the various jobs necessary to running the Squadron 
and our succession for next year is far from assured. 
Being a Chairman or Officer is enjoyable and working 
with other members to make Birmingham better is 
rewarding.  We do still need volunteers - talk to P/C 
Tom Smith of the Nominating Committee about joining 
us. 
We look forward to Cdr TorreΩs reports from the San 
Diego USPS Governing Board Meeting just completed 
on 25 to 30 Aug and hope very much that a decision to 
cut back to one national meeting a year does not come 
into reality.  
Lǘ ƛǎ ǘƘƛǎ ƭƻƴƎ ǘƛƳŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊΩǎ ƻǇƛƴƛƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ŎǳǘǘƛƴƎ back 
on opportunities for dedicated members to get 
together socially can only weaken our organization. We 
treasure the many years of seeing other areas of the 
Country in company with Officers & Members from a 
wide variety of backgrounds who have become close 
friends & allies in carrying out USPS objectives.  Emails 
& On Line Conferences alone ŎŀƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜ those kinds of 
bonds. 
 

Pat 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 I want to thank everyone who contributed to our 

{ǉǳŀŘǊƻƴΩǎ ǊŜŎŜƛǇǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 5ƛǎǘƛƴŎǘƛǾŜ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘƻǊ 

Awards for 2014.  As reported by Commander Torres in 

the June Bilge Chatter, Birmingham received the awards 

(pictured above) for both the Bilge Chatter and for the 

Squadron Web Site. 

vǳƛǘŜ ŦǊŀƴƪƭȅΣ ŀǿŀǊŘǎ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƘƛǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ Ƨǳǎǘ ŀǇǇŜŀǊ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ 

thin air.  In addition to our 2014 Bilge Chatter editor, 

P/C Peggy Schwaller, AP, and our Web Master, Lt 

.ƻƴƴƛŜ DŜƻǊƎŜΣ tΣ ǿƘƻ ŜŀŎƘ ŘŜǎŜǊǾŜ ŀ ƘŜŀǊǘȅΣ άBravoΣέ 

there are many other Squadron members working 

behind the scenes to make our publications what they 

are.  These include persons who contributed articles for 

the Bilge Chatter, entered dates and events into the 

Web Page or who took photos at meetings and 

rendezvous. 

Thanks and well-done to one and all. 

 

Tom Geggie, Secretary 

 

 
{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ ŀ άaǳǎǘ {ŜŜ ŀƴŘ IŜŀǊέ 

 
At our meeting on 8 September, we will be 
treated to a presentation by William W. 
Hamilton, SN.  In addition to teaching our Sail 
Seminars and Classes, Bill is a long-time 
member of Birmingham and an experienced 
sailor.  He will share with us his experience as a 
sailor and a sail racer. His presentation will 
include a discussion, and a vast array of photos 
ŦǊƻƳ .ƛƭƭϥǎ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƻƴΦ  ¸ƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ Ƴƛǎǎ 
this! 
 

Mark your Calendar  

 

Haul Out Bash  

 

26 September  
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IǘΩǎ ǘƘŜ [ŀǿΗ 

Michigan law places certain restrictions on boat and 

personal watercraft (PWC) operators. These restrictions 

vary depending on the operator's age, the type of vessel 

being operated, and the horsepower of that vessel. 

Who Must Carry The Card? 

Those born on or after July 1, 1996, may operate a boat 

(including a PWC) legally only if they have been issued a 

boating safety certificate and have it on board the boat. 

Those born before July 1, 1996, may operate a boat 

legally without restrictions. 

Persons less than 12 years of age: 

¶ May operate a boat powered by a motor of no 

more than 6 horsepower (hp) legally without 

restrictions. 

¶ May operate a boat powered by a motor of more 

than 6 hp but no more than 35 hp legally only 

if they: 

o Have been issued a boating safety certificate 

and have it on board the boat ŀƴŘ Χ 

o Are directly supervised on board by a person at 

least 16 years of age. 

¶ May not operate a boat powered by a motor of 

more than 35 hp legally under any conditions. 

Personal Watercraft 

Those less than 14 years of age may not legally operate 

a PWC. 

Those 14 and 15 years of age may operate a PWC 

legally only if they have obtained a boating safety 

certificate ŀƴŘ Χ 

¶ He or she is accompanied on board by his or her 

parent or legal guardian or by a person at least 21 

years of age who has been designated by the 

parent or legal guardian ƻǊ Χ 

¶ He or she is operating or riding the PWC at a 

distance of not more than 100 feet from his or her 

parent or legal guardian or from a person at least 

21 years of age who has been designated by the 

parent or legal guardian. 

Those at least 16 years of age and born after December 

31, 1978, may operate a PWC legally only if they have 

obtained a boating safety certificate. 

Those born on or before December 31, 1978, may 

operate a PWC legally without restrictions. 

You Must Carry the Card 

Vessel operators who are required to have a Boater 

Education Card must carry the card on board the vessel 

and have it available for inspection by an enforcement 

officer. 

Reciprocity 

All states, territories, and provinces will recognize 

boating education cards that meet NASBLA 

requirements and Canadian Pleasure Craft Operator 

/ŀǊŘǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƳŜŜǘ ¢ǊŀƴǎǇƻǊǘ /ŀƴŀŘŀΩǎ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜƳŜƴǘǎΦ ό¢Ƙƛǎ 

ƛǎ ƪƴƻǿƴ ŀǎ άǊŜŎƛǇǊƻŎƛǘȅΦέύ 

 

Birmingham Power Squadron offers classes each fall 
and spring that will allow students to earn the 
Michigan Card, and our instructors are certified by 
both United States Power Squadrons® and the State of 
Michigan.  Check out the information in this Bilge 
Chatter or on our web page at 
birminghampowersquadron.org for class dates, 
locations and registration information. 
  

  
 

 
 
 
 

 

http://bpsd9.org/
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Squadron Education Officer L/C David Kowalski, SN 

As I sit at the PC trying to write this article I am 

pretty much reminded that it is a sign that the 

summer is just about over. This summer I barely 

was able to get out on the water. I was either too 

busy working, too busy with yardwork, too busy 

trying to get the family cabin repaired from last 

ǿƛƴǘŜǊΩǎ ŦǊŜŜȊŜ-up, or the weather just sucked 

when I was able to actually free enough to head to 

the boat. I did spend a great deal of time helping 

my family to repair a couple of their boats (mostly 

my brother-in-law) during my short time up north. 

So overall, all things considered, I had a typical 

summer.  

Why am I bringing all of this up, you might ask? The 

reason is simple ς I learned a great deal of boating 

knowledge from the United States Power 

Squadrons, and I love to share what I know with 

others. I know many of you probably know more 

abouǘ ǘƘŜ ǎǳōƧŜŎǘǎ L ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜŘ ȅŜǘ ƻǊ Ƨǳǎǘ 

want to pass on their knowledge to fellow boaters. 

Teaching is a great way to do that; either as lead 

instructor, a proctor, or as an aid to the instructor. 

aƛŎƘƛƎŀƴ ƛǎ ŀ άIŀǊŘ ²ŀǘŜǊ {ǘŀǘŜέ ŀƴŘ ǘƘǳǎ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ 

all winter to learn and share knowledge while we 

wait for the water to soften up again this next 

spring.  

I also wanted to let you know why I dragged my 

feet (literally kicking and screaming ς No that was 

when I busted my phone) in preparing for the fall 

2015 classes as well as writing this article. I do have 

2 ABC courses scheduled ς one in Rochester and 

the other in West Bloomfield. I also am finally 

ready to pass on the torch to my successor and 

have been waiting for her to get her JN. I am 

planning on offering the usual courses: 

Seamanship, Piloting, Advanced Piloting, and later 

this year Navigation. As far as the electives I intend 

to offer Marine Electronics ς Marine Navigation 

Systems, Sail, Weather, and if there is a call for it 

we can schedule an Engine Maintenance or 

Instructor Development Course. 

I am also planning on offering the ID Recertification 

Seminar for the people that require it. 

If you are interested in helping out with the 

Education Department, please contact me. I am 

always looking for instructors (you only need to be 

certified through our ID to teach the ABC course 

but it is a very good course and I encourage 

everyone to take it). I am also looking for proctors 

to assist at the ABC classes that are already 

scheduled. I have included a request from District 

to submit Teaching Aids in this issue ς Teaching 

Aids are anything used in a course to help the 

student grasp a new concept, reinforce the 

material, or demonstrate a difficult concept. The 

usual items are things like knot boards and sailing 

circles. 

Lastly I wish to congratulate the students who have 

passed JN: 

 

Gloria Crawford 

James Crawford 

Judy Delargy 

Larry Mintz 

William Sutherland 

As well as our District Education Officer Tom Smith 

who completed the exam portion of the N course. 

 

Please follow the dates for the fall line-up of 

classes as they are posted on our website. And 

ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŜƳƛƴŀǊǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŀǊŜ ƻŦŦŜǊŜŘ ƻƴ 

the second Saturday of each month at the Troy 

West Marine.  

 

Dave  
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Teaching Aids 

Calling all past, current, and potential teachers and 

students. D/Lt/C Janet Curle, SN wrote in a letter to 

ǘƘŜ {9hΩǎ ƻŦ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ фΥ άCƻǊ Ƴŀƴȅ ȅŜŀǊǎ ǎǉǳŀŘǊƻƴǎ 

within D/9 brought Teaching Aids to the Fall 

Conference.  They were judged and the winner was 

taken to the National Meeting in January.  This was 

revived last year.  D/9 won 2nd place nationally for 

our Teaching Aid.  Thank you to our Past DEO 

Duane Carlson. I am writing to request your review 

of the Teaching Aids witƘƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǉǳŀŘǊƻƴΦέ  If you 

have used a teaching aid or your instructors used 

one that helped you to understand a concept 

please let me know so that we can share that aid 

with other squadrons. I have included the rules for 

your information. 

1. The Teaching Aid must have been used in a 

USPS course or seminar during the past two 

educational years. 

2. Each District may enter one aid that was 

ƧǳŘƎŜŘ ά.Ŝǎǘ-in-{Ƙƻǿέ ŀǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƭŀǎǘ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ 

Fall Conference. 

3. The teaching aid must be accompanied by 

the following four pieces of paperwork 

where applicable: (a) a statement of 

purpose; (b) construction plans; (c) 

operating instructions; and (d) photograph 

(jpeg). Electronic copies of these should be 

emailed to the Chair, IDCom prior to the 

Annual Meeting. This will give the 

committee an idea as to the number of aids 

being displayed and will be included with 

the pictures posted to the IDCom  web site. 

4. A completed registration form must be 

hand delivered to the Teaching Aids Exhibit  

5. Registration Desk. The form may be 

completed, saved, and printed on-line. 

6. Any District shipping a teaching aid to the 

exhibit at the Annual Meeting must send it 

to the Annual Meeting hotel marked: 

άHOLD FOR: [Your District Representativeϐέ 

(probably your DEO). 

7. Shipped aids must arrive by Thursday, the 

week of the Annual Meeting. 

8. The Instructor Development Committee will 

neither accept nor re-ship any Teaching Aid 

that was sent to the Annual Meeting site. 

9. Shipping costs are the responsibility of the 

District. 

10. Teaching Aids must be registered on Friday 

between 0830 and 1000; Judging will begin 

at 1200. 

11. The exhibitor is responsible for placing the 

Teaching Aid as directed by an ID 

Committee Member. 

12. Teaching Aids will be on display in an area 

determined by the Annual Meetings 

Committee and the ID Committee Teaching 

Aids Chair. Registrants will be notified by 

email once the display area is determined. 

All Teaching Aids must be removed 

between 1700 and 1800 on Friday. Please 

check the Annual Meeting agenda for any 

changes. 

13. A Teaching Aid that has won Best in Show at 

the Annual Meeting Exhibit is not eligible in 

ensuing years. 

14. The exhibit area may not be staffed at all 

times. All reasonable steps will be taken to 

ensure security of the exhibits but IDCom 

will not be responsible for any damage to or 

loss of the teaching aid. If you have specific 

concerns please contact the Chair, IDCom. 

 

mailto:IDCom@usps.org
mailto:IDCom@usps.org
mailto:tommyjohn1248@yahoo.com
mailto:IDCom@usps.org
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5ŜǘǊƻƛǘΩǎ aŀǊƛǘƛƳŜ IƛǎǘƻǊȅ 
¢ƘŜ [ŀǎǘ CŜǿ wŜƳƴŀƴǘǎ ƻŦ 5ŜǘǊƻƛǘΩǎ IƛǎǘƻǊƛŎŀƭ DǊŜŀǘ {ƘƛǇōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ tŀǎǘΥ  tŀǊǘ п 

 

P/C Peggy Schwaller, AP 

(Parts 1, 2. and 3 have been published in the April, May, and June issues of the Bilge Chatter) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Whether cruising past on Jefferson Avenue or the Detroit River, this Detroit 

downriver location had a great shipbuilding past. In 1905, the Great Lakes 

Engineering Works was building and launching 50% of the tonnage of all 

ships on the Great Lakes, just three years after its 1902 formation.  GLEW 

was a leading innovator of shipbuilding technology.  In 1908, GLEW 

designed, built and launched the 364 ft steel-hulled SS Wyandotte ñself-

unloaderò -- the prototype for the present day self-unloaders. Year 1925 

marked a new technical era for GLEW with the design, build and launch of 

the 604 ft SS William C. Atwater, ñfirst ship with full-size, single steel hatch 

covers.ò As the years passed, machinery advanced and vessel size 

increased. In 1957 the Northwestern Mutual Insurance Company of 

Milwaukee, Wisconsin, contracted GLEW to build the ñfirst super freighter,ò 

the Edmund Fitzgerald. GLEW developed a system of prefabrication and 

final assembly that enabled shipwrights to build three vessels in three 

years: the Edmund Fitzgerald (1958), Herbert C. Jackson (1959) and the 

Arthur B. Homer (1959), the last ship built by GLEW.* 

 

 

Today, the United States Steel Corporation-Great Lakes Works [formerly Great Lakes Steel] Ecorse and River Rouge complex) 
occupies the sprawling downriver acreage and old dry dock/launch slip ñremnantsò along the Detroit River of a great ship builder of 
the past:  the Great Lakes Engineering Works (1902-1960) ð best known for building the SS Edmund Fitzgerald. 

June 7, 1958 
  Launch of the ñMighty Fitzò 

 

Numerous boats of all types and sizes loudly sounded horns and whistles as the Fitzgerald slid into the water. ñWas 
your family there?ò Planes of all types hovered above. Although the footage is of poor quality the excitement of the day 
may be viewed via at:  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4qyNHeIn-Mo    and    https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5AWLNGJQ9Kc 

*Great Lakes Engineering Workôs 58-year history saw the end as foreign firms started producing cost-cheap ships; 
therefore, the America steamship companies began dealing abroad. On April 30, 1961, GLEW stockholders agreed to 
dissolve the shipbuilding giant and sell it to the Great Lakes Steel Corporation. 

 

 

The lovely Great Lakes Steel Boat Club is located adjacent to 
the United States Steel Corporation Great Lakes Works and the 
Clubôs numerous boat slips are actually located in one of the 
former Great Lakes Engineering Works launch sites. It is 
believed by many that the Edmund Fitzgerald was built and 
launched at this site. Others believe that the Edmund Fitzgerald 
was built and launched at the launch site adjacent and south of 
the Great Lakes Steel Boat Club at the end of Great Lakes 
Street.   A monument near the river commemorate the 
Fitzgerald's sinking and the main room of the 
clubhouse was dedicated as the Edmund Fitzgerald.   
www.glsbc.com 

 Interesting reads and references:   http://ecorsealongthedetroitriver.weebly.com/little-ecorse-and-river-rouge-built-big-ships---2.html  

                    http://ecorsealongthedetroitriver.weebly.com/ecorse-john-duguay-and-the-edmund-fitzgerald.html 

   http://marinas.com/view/marina/2598_Great_Lake_Steel_Boat_Club_River_Rouge_MI_United_States 

       http://www.detroityes.com/mb/showthread.php?3381-Edmund-Fitzgerald-anniversary/page3 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4qyNHeIn-Mo
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5AWLNGJQ9Kc
http://www.glsbc.com/
http://ecorsealongthedetroitriver.weebly.com/little-ecorse-and-river-rouge-built-big-ships---2.html
http://ecorsealongthedetroitriver.weebly.com/ecorse-john-duguay-and-the-edmund-fitzgerald.html
http://marinas.com/view/marina/2598_Great_Lake_Steel_Boat_Club_River_Rouge_MI_United_States
http://www.detroityes.com/mb/showthread.php?3381-Edmund-Fitzgerald-anniversary/page3
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